
GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING MINUTES 

Westbrook Village Pickleball Club


December 12, 2024


CALL TO ORDER/QUORUM VALIDATION 

Vince called the meeting to order at 1PM with a quorum


Present:	 Vince Lodato (President)

	 	 Nancy Millard (Vice President)

	 	 Skip Desaulniers (Treasurer)

	 	 Karin Millner (Secretary)


Vince announce that the changes to the club bylaws were passed. There were 356 eligible 
members as of October 31st.  Of those 289 voted with 280 voting to pass the changes.


TREASURER’S REPORT 

Skip went over the balance sheet for November.  The bank balance is $30,961.  Of that $6,699 
is allocated to the Capital project account leaving a net of $24,262.


STATE OF THE WBV PICKLEBALL CLUB 

Vince presented a review of projects that the WBVPC accomplished over the last 2 years.

Passage of new bylaws

Creation and implementation of the Ambassador Program 

Implementation of guest wrist band policy

Availability of balls during morning play and ladders

Online membership and renewal

Online payments for club activities and membership

New bike rack for the west side courts 

Policy and implementation of paddle racks for center courts

Strong, healthy and understandable Club financial position       

Team Play added to our activities


THANK YOU 

Board of Directors

Ambassadors

Social and Jamboree committees 

Annual formal dinner committee

Bylaw committee 

Golden Geezers

Ladder captains

All of the many unnamed volunteers who, when the call goes out for help, jump in and lend a 
helping hand 

In house trainers


VOTE FOR NEW BOARD MEMBERS 

Lynette Jones was voted in for President




Anne Davis was voted in for Treasurer


FOR THE GOOD OF THE CLUB 

Vince was presented with a glass pickleball paddle as a thank you for his service

Cake was served


Meeting was adjourned at 1:50pm


Minutes submitted by Karin Millner



